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Response to Comment Letter I73 

Barrance Zakar 

February 16, 2014 

I73-1 The applicants have submitted technical analysis that 

substantiate that the CPV trackers do not exhibit 

characteristics of toxicity due to heavy metals, 

although the CPV trackers do have detectable levels of 

nickel, copper, and vanadium, but in each case, in 

levels below the Soluable Threshold Limit 

Concentrations and Total Threshold Limit 

Concentrations. (Letter to Ms. Manpreet Singh, 

Regulations Coordinator, Department of Toxic 

Substances Control [July 11, 2013].) Hazardous 

materials and hazards associated with wildfire were 

considered and discussed in the Draft Program 

Environmental Impact Report; see Section 3.1.4. With 

regard to the risk of wildfire in the Proposed Project 

area, see the response to comment O10-80. With 

regard to the potential for the trackers to produce toxic 

fumes, see the response to comment O10-83. The risk 

of fire due to the electrical nature of the Proposed 

Project is further addressed in the response to 

comment O10-82.     

I73-2 Refer to the response to comment letter I64. 
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I73-3 Refer to the response to comment letter I2.  
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